




























































































 

September 26, 2023 
 
 
Paul Calistro 
West End Neighborhood House Inc., 
710 N. Lincoln Street 
Wilmington, DE 19805 
 
 
RE:  HUD/West End Neighborhood House Inc., 1116 Shawnee Road, Sussex County, DE, Acquisition and 

Rehabilitation (HUD Grant No. B-23-CP-DE-0346) 
(SHPO Project Review #2023.08.30.02) 

 
 
Dear Mr. Calistro: 
 
The Delaware State Historic Preservation Office has reviewed the initiation sent on August 30, 2023. Funds provided by 
the United States Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD), are being applied for acquisition and 
rehabilitation of the Shawnee Inn, located at 1116 Shawnee Road, Sussex County, DE. As federal funds are being 
proposed for the undertaking, the project is therefore subject to compliance with Section 106 of the National Historic 
Preservation Act of 1960 (as amended).  

A review of this site in conjunction with the submitted materials the DE SHPO has determined that this undertaking will 
have no direct or indirect effect on historic architectural resources eligible for listing to the National Register. 
Furthermore, based on the nature of the proposed work, which does not include ground disturbance, the DE SHPO has 
determined that there will be no direct effect to unidentified archaeological resources that could remain within the 
parcel. Based on the assessment of the area and the materials submitted, The DE SHPO would concur with the 
determination of No Historic Properties Affected and would additional agree that no additional cultural resource 
survey be required. However, if future work in the parcel will include ground disturbance, the DE SHPO would 
respectfully request that we be consulted further. 
 
We appreciate Action Environmental Service Corps’ consultation efforts on behalf of West End Neighborhood House Inc. 
If you require further information or have any questions related to these comments, please contact me at 302-736-7437 
or at Luke.Pickrahn@delaware.gov.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Luke Pickrahn 



 

Archaeologist, Cultural Preservation Specialist 
 
 
Cc Carlton Hall, SHPO 
 William C. Baldwin, Action Environmental Service Corp. (AESC) 




